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Official Plan Phase 2 Recommendation Papers 
Posted, Public Meeting and Open House Scheduled

The Town of The Blue Mountains would like to advise residents that 
the Recommendation Papers for Phase 2 of the Official Plan Review 
have been posted to the project webpage. In addition, the Statutory 
Public Meeting and Statutory Open House have been scheduled for 
this Fall to provide public engagement and comment opportunities.

The Recommendation Papers summarize the proposed changes 
to the Official Plan by theme. Town Staff and the project consultants 
determined each recommendation after considering comments 
received through the public engagement process.

There are seven Recommendation Papers:
•	 Sustainability, Parks and Open Space
•	 Housing Mix and Affordability
•	 Infrastructure and Servicing
•	 Intensification and Density
•	 Commercial and Employment
•	 Agriculture and Rural Lands
•	 Transportation

The Statutory Public Open House is scheduled for Monday, 
September 23, 2024, with the Statutory Public Meeting scheduled 
for Tuesday, October 1, 2024.

The complete draft of the Official Plan with proposed changes will 
be shared to the project webpage in early September to allow public 
review before these meetings.

To read the Recommendation Papers, and subscribe for further 
project updates, please visit www.thebluemountains.ca

For more information, please contact:
Shawn Postma, MCIP RPP, Manager of Community Planning 
(519) 599-3131 ext. 248  

Grey County Municipalities Exploring Shared 
Services Model For Planning

On Thursday, August 8, all nine Grey County member municipalities 
met to discuss a potential shared services model for the delivery 
of planning services. The proposed service model would see local 
planning staff join a reorganized Grey County planning department. 
Local municipal decision-making authority would be unchanged 
and operational efficiencies would be expected at the administrative 
level.

Grey County and local municipal councils are reviewing the 
shared-service model for a few reasons. There have been several 
changes to provincial planning legislation changes in recent years. 
Staff have been engaging with developers and collecting feedback 
to understand their needs and challenges. Grey County and local 
municipalities have an ongoing goal of optimizing service delivery 
for all parties involved in supporting the development of new homes 
and new or expanded businesses.

Over the coming months, local councils and staff will discuss 
the challenges and opportunities of a shared services model. An 
evaluation report is expected to be considered by Grey County 
Council and local municipal councils before the end of the year.

Grey County’s nine member municipalities are the Township of 
Georgian Bluffs, the City of Owen Sound, the Municipality of Meaford, 
the Town of The Blue Mountains, the Township of Chatsworth, the 
Municipality of Grey Highlands, the Municipality of West Grey, the 
Town of Hanover and the Township of Southgate.



Indoor Walking at the Beaver Valley Community Centre.  
Mon. and Thurs. from 9-11am; no pre-registration and no fee.  
Walking with poles with rubber feet and walkers is allowed.

E-NEWSLETTER  - Use the subscribe form on our website to receive the 
weekly E-newsletter. www.bluemountainsreview.ca
MONTHLY NEWSLETTER This edition is mailed to residents in The Blue 
Mountains the first week of each month
DONATE  - by e-transfer to info@visitblue.ca or by cheque to Riverside 
Press, Box 245, Clarksburg, ON  N0H 1J0 
LETTERS TO THE EDITOR: We ask that letters be no longer than 250 
words, and adhere to standards of fairness, accuracy, legality and civility. 
Beyond that, we select letters on the basis of timeliness, relevance and 
diversity and reserve the right to not publish.
ARTICLES are from media releases or those that are submitted 
acknowledge the author. 
Publisher Linda Wykes, printed by Riverside Press. Your events, stories and 
photos of interest to our community can be emailed to info@visitblue.ca 
for inclusion in the newsletter by each Friday. Advertising rates available 
on the website or call 519-599-3345

BID EUCHRE
Wednesday & Thursday. 12:50-3:30pm; $2 per day 

Small Hall, Beaver Valley Community Centre 
Lessons Available 

Bev 705-507-0563 or Dorothy 519-599-5044

DROP-IN BRIDGE
Monday 1-3pm; $2 p/p  St. George’s Anglican Church

ST. JAMES FAIRMOUNT ANGLICAN CHURCH
196759 Grey Rd 7 corner of Grey Rd 7 & Grey Rd 40

1st & 3rd Sunday 9am - Holy Eucharist BCP
2nd & 4th Sunday 9am - Morning Prayer BCP

5th Sunday 4pm - Evensong BCP & Potluck Supper 
Rector Jeff Kischak, 519-770-7979

Personalized one-on-one instruction
Convenient sessions in your own pool
Certified and experienced instructors
Flexible scheduling to fit your summer plans
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Call for Applications 
Community Foundation Grey 

Bruce invites charities and non-
profit organizations across Grey 
and Bruce counties to submit 
grant applications for Fall 
Community Grants before September 15, 2024.

Projects must benefit the community in one of the following 
categories: health and wellness, arts and culture, education and 
lifelong learning, living standards and housing, the environment, 
and community connections; areas identified to create healthy 
communities in the Foundation’s Vital Signs® reports.

Eligible non-profits may request up to $3,000 to support their local 
projects. In fall 2023, 30 charitable organizations were granted over 
$66,000 for projects including accessible recreation opportunities 
for youth, environmental initiatives, local festivals, and food security 
efforts. The Foundation also has a spring intake period for Community 
Grants that supported 52 requests with over $128,000 in funds this 
year.

Organizations can access the online application form, assessment 
criteria, and full Vital Signs reports on our website. It is advised that 
applicants confirm the eligibility of their project before beginning 
the application process by contacting Maryann Almas, Grants Co-
ordinator at the Foundation office at 519-371-7203. 

Interested community members are encouraged to consider 
joining the Community Grant Review Team. As a Grant Review Team 
Volunteer you have the satisfaction of recommending disbursement 
of important financial support through CFGB grants to Non-profits 
and Charities across Grey Bruce in an equitable manner. Review 
team members give 12 hours of their time (on average) reviewing 
applications and attend a daytime zoom meeting for review team 
consensus. Volunteers must be comfortable working online and 
have access to a computer and internet.  Please contact Maryann 
Almas, Grants Co-ordinator at the Foundation office at 519-371-7203 
if interested. 

For a complete list of past Community Grants projects, visit the 
Foundation website at www.communityfoundationgreybruce.com

Created in 1994, Community Foundation Grey Bruce has a mandate 
to enhance community vitality by fostering open discussion about 
local need, sharing knowledge, and growing endowments to 
provide strategic granting and support to a wide range of non-profit 
organizations. The Foundation’s vision is that everyone in Grey Bruce 
benefits from a vital, healthy, and resilient community.

www.eventsfor.life

Events for Life 

is seeking

 NEW

Board Members!

Events for Life is a year-round
day program for adults 21 years
and older with special needs.  

Based in Thornbury, ON

Events for Life is a non-profit charitable
organization that services over 35

participants.  It is an exciting time as EFL will
be building their own facility in Thornbury

over the next 2 years.

  If you are interested in joining this amazing
team, please send your
 resume  and covering

 letter before August 30th to
 boardinquiry@eventsfor.life

For more information visit

Would you like to make a difference
 in our  community?   Are you thinking of volunteering?  

Do you want to give back?  This may be the place for you!



Rural Municipal Leaders Support ‘Solve the Crisis’ 
Campaign to Address Homelessness and Mental Health

Representing 230 municipalities and over 2.6 million people across 
Ontario, the Western Ontario Wardens’ Caucus, Eastern Ontario 
Wardens’ Caucus, , and Eastern Ontario Mayors’ Caucus join the call 
to action around the ‘Solve the Crisis’ Campaign, led by the Ontario 
Big City Mayors.

During their joint meeting at the start of the Association of 
Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) 125th Conference, the three caucuses 
are stating their collective support around the need for the Ontario 
and Federal Governments to take immediate and targeted action to 
help solve the crisis around homelessness and mental health.

There is a homelessness and mental health crisis happening on 
streets across our communities, small and big, rural and urban. 
Municipalities continue to step up, but do not have the tools, 
expertise or capacity to fully address the intersectional and complex 
issues around housing, homelessness, health care, and social services.

We appreciate the actions that both the Federal and Ontario 
Governments have taken to-date including Ontario’s Roadmap to 
Wellness, the creation of the Homelessness Prevention Program, and 
investing in youth wellness hubs.

But we need to do more to ‘Solve the Crisis’ together as government 
partners, and we need to act swiftly.

As municipalities continue to raise, the rising number of homeless 
encampments and the human toll of the opioid crisis are a symptom 
of deeper system failures that hurt Ontario’s overall social and 
economic prosperity. The WOWC, EOMC, and EOWC will be sending a 
letter to Premier Ford to further underscore the need for a Social and 
Economic Prosperity Review. We need a municipal fiscal relationship 
that supports the foundations of a strong economy, sustainable 
communities and quality of life that reflects modern day and front-
line realities.

Organizations and Ontarians can join the call to support the ‘Solve 
the Crisis’ campaign by visiting www.solvethecrisis.ca. 

Western Ontario Wardens’ Caucus
The Western Ontario Wardens Caucus Inc. (WOWC) serves as 

a unified voice for the 15 upper and single tier municipalities in 
Southwestern Ontario, advocating for their collective interest. 
Through collaborative efforts, WOWC works to address the unique 
challenges faced by rural and small urban communities, playing a 
pivotal role in shaping policies and initiatives that positively impact 
the region’s 1.6 million residents.

Eastern Ontario Wardens’ Caucus
The Eastern Ontario Wardens’ Caucus Inc. (EOWC) is a non-

profit organization advocating for 103 small urban and rural 
municipalities across Eastern Ontario. The EOWC covers an area of 
50,000 square kilometres, serving 800,000 residents. For more than 
20 years, the EOWC has gained support by speaking with a united 
voice to champion regional municipal priorities and work with the 
government, businesses, non-profit organizations, Indigenous 
leaders, the media, and the public.

The Eastern Ontario Mayors’ Caucus
The Eastern Ontario Mayor’s Caucus (EOMC) is comprised of ten 

Eastern Ontario municipalities that advocate for the region’s needs 
and priorities, especially in the areas of health care, infrastructure, 
and economic development. The caucus works collaboratively 
with other levels of government, health care providers, community 
organizations, and interest holders to address the challenges and 
opportunities facing Eastern Ontario.

Ontario Big City Mayors
Ontario’s Big City Mayors (OBCM) is an organization that includes 

mayors of 29 single and lower-tier cities with a population of 100,000 
or more, who collectively represent nearly 70 percent of Ontario’s 
population. OBCM advocates for issues and policies important to 
Ontario’s largest cities.
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 S C O T T  W H I T T O N
7 0 5 - 4 4 1 - 2 6 1 9

N O L I M I T . S C O T T @ G M A I L . C O M

your winn ing bet  for  handyman serv ices

Thinking of going #solar for your home or business, but have 
questions first? Get the answers in CanREA’s #GoSolar Guide 2024. 
Find out how #solarPV harnesses the power of the sun, how to hire a 
qualified installer and more. 

Download your free copy: https://renewablesassociation.ca



(519) 599-3131

32 Mill St. Thornbury, ON

Subscribe for Updates: www.thebluemountains.ca/subscribe

www.thebluemountains.ca

info@thebluemountains.ca

TOWN NEWS & NOTICES

Town to Begin 2024 Road Surface 
Treatment Work

Maintenance / Service Disruptions
June 21, 2024

The Town of The Blue Mountains would like to advise the 
public that surface treatment road work will be conducted 
on various rural and urban roads beginning in late July. 
Partial lane closures will be in effect during construction. 
Work is anticipated to be completed by mid-August.

Road surface treatment will occur on:

• Pretty River Road
• 10th Line between Grey Road 13 and 9th Sideroad
• 10th Line between Russell Street and 30th Sideroad
• 30th Sideroad between 10th Line and The Blue 

Mountains - Meaford Townline
• The Blue Mountains - Meaford Townline between  

Highway 26 and 30th Sideroad
• 33rd Sideroad between Duncan Street and The Blue 

Mountains - Meaford Townline

Residents are asked to reduce speeds on roads that have 
recently been treated to help lessen the disturbance of 
the roadway.

The Town utilizes 
surface treatment 
paving on many 
rural roads with low 
to medium traffic 
volumes as a more 
cost-effective and 
durable alternative 
to asphalt concrete 
paving. The 
maintenance of 
surface-treated 
roads occurs every 
5-7 years between 
May and 
September. 
To learn more, visit the Road Maintenance webpage.

What is Tar and Chip? 
Tar and chip roads look similar to asphalt concrete roads 
but have some differences. Both pavement surfaces use 
asphalt cement bitumen (Tar) and Aggregates (Chip). 
Asphalt concrete road surfaces are mixed in a central plant 
and shipped to the road site hot and mixed for paving. This 
type of paving is cost prohibitive for smaller rural 
municipalities such as The Blue Mountains. “Tar and Chip” 
pavement involves evenly applying hot asphalt cement tar 
onto a roadway, followed by an even layer of angular 
aggregate stones which is rolled into place. The stones are 
further compacted and pushed into the asphalt cement tar 
over time by the traffic on the roadway. As a result for a 
period of weeks or months following the application of Tar 
and Chip to a roadway, there is some loose crushed stone 
on top of the road surface. The road will eventually 
resemble the asphalt concrete roads in higher traffic areas 
after a period of time dependent on the heat of summer 
and the volume of traffic. 

What can you expect? 
On roads that have been previously treated, one layer of tar 
and chip will be applied (single surface treatment). Roads 
which are being newly paved will receive two successive 
layers of tar and chip (double surface treatment). Town 
road maintenance staff may sweep the road several weeks 
or months following the initial application of tar and chip to 
reduce the loose stone. The brief periods of inconvenience 
will be followed by a road surface similar to an asphalt 
concrete road for periods of 5-7 years. 

What can you do? 
When your road has been recently paved using tar and chip 
technology, residents are requested to not sweep the road 
during the period when the chip is loose, as sweeping may 
result in a poor wearing surface and an unsafe road condition. 
The most helpful thing you can do is reduce your vehicle’s 
speed. This will help to reduce the disturbance of stone on 
the roadway to ensure a clean even surface as well as 
minimizing dust from the road. Be a good neighbour – slow down.

For more information, please contact:
Town of The Blue Mountains
Operations Department
(519) 599-3131 ext. 276
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This map is intended for reference purposes only. Information shown on this map has been
compiled from numerous sources and may not be complete or accurate and may be subject to
change without notice. The Town of The Blue Mountains is not responsible for any errors,
omissions or deficiencies in this drawing.   No part of this map may be reproduced, modified or
transmitted to others in any way without the written permission of © The Corporation of the Town of
The Blue Mountains. THIS IS NOT A PLAN OF SURVEY. (2024)
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TOWN NEWS & NOTICES

Construction Notice - Monterra Road - 
Beginning July 2024

Maintenance / Service Disruptions
Public Notices
July 12, 2024

Notice of Public Meeting
Proposed Telecommunications Tower

Property Location: 495928 Grey Road 2

A Public Meeting to consider these matters has been 
scheduled for Tuesday, September 10, 2024 at 9:30 am.

Location: Council Chambers, Town Hall, 32 Mill Street, 
Thornbury, ON N0H 2P0, OR Virtual via Microsoft Teams

What is being proposed?
Rogers is proposing a new 90 metre guyed 
telecommunications tower at the above address to 
improve wireless coverage and to meet rising demands for 
wireless service.
The geographic coordinates for the proposed site are as 
follows: N 44o  27’ 48.9’’ W -80o 25’ 04.9’’

The establishment of new telecommunication facilities is 
under the exclusive jurisdiction of the Federal 
Government. Innovation, Science and Economic 
Development (ISED) Canada is the approval authority for 
telecommunication towers and requires all proponents of 
new facilities to consult local planning authorities to 
ensure local protocols and surroundings are considered 
during the mandated site selection process. The Town of 
The Blue Mountains Protocol for Establishing 
Telecommunication Facilities requires public consultation 
for all new telecommunication facilities. 

The Town of The Blue Mountains would like to advise the 
public of upcoming construction activity on Monterra Road 
in Craigleith from Grey Road 19 to 200 metres east of 
Grand Cypress Lane. 

Cox Construction Limited will be will be resurfacing 
approximately 875 metres of Monterra Road. Work will 
include a new 7 metre wide road surface and a 1.2 metre 
wide paved shoulder on the north side of the road for a 
portion of the road section. Sewer maintenance holes and 
valve chamber chimneys will be rebuilt and guide rail cable 
posts will be replaced along with other miscellaneous work. 

This work is expected to be ongoing until mid to late 
August 2024. Monterra Road will remain open, but 
alternating one-way traffic controlled by flaggers will be in 
place at times.

Where: Monterra Road, from Grey Road 19 to 200m east 
of Grand Cypress Lane
When: Beginning July 18, 2024

For additional information, please contact:
Town of The Blue Mountains
Operations Department
(519) 599-3131 

www.thebluemountains.ca/rogerstelecom

SCAN ME

ONLINE SERVICES
Submit Service Requests Online

www.thebluemountains.ca/online-services

24/7
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TOWN NEWS & NOTICES

Media Release
August 1, 2024

Notice – Announcing the OPP Detachment 
Board

The Town of The Blue Mountains is pleased to announce 
that The Blue Mountains Police Services Board has formally 
transitioned to The Blue Mountains OPP Detachment 
Board.

In March 2019, the Ontario government passed the 
Community Safety and Policing Act, 2019 (“CSPA”) as part 
of the Comprehensive Ontario Policy Services Act, 2019. 
The CSPA came into effect on April 1, 2024 and replaced 
the Police Services Act, 1990. 

Under the new legislation, The Blue Mountains OPP 
Detachment Board will have a more clearly defined and 
expanded role in the community. The Board has 
undertaken a number of steps to ensure compliance with 
the legislation and applicable regulations. Details outlining 
these changes can be found in staff report FAF.24.071 
Update to Council regarding the Community Safety and 
Policing Act, 2019 and Impacts to The Blue Mountains 
Police Services Board as presented at the Special 
Committee of the Whole Meeting on June 17, 2024.

Across the Province, OPP Detachment Boards provide 
civilian input about how policing is provided in their local 
communities by the OPP. The Blue Mountains OPP 
Detachment Board is a civilian body that oversees the 
Collingwood OPP Detachment and The Blue Mountains 
Satellite Office. The roles and responsibilities of OPP 
Detachment Boards are set out under Section 68(1) of the 
CSPA:

• Consult with the Commissioner regarding the selection 
of a Detachment Commander and otherwise 
participate, in accordance with the regulations made 
by the Minister, in the selection of the Detachment 
Commander;

• Determine objectives and priorities for the 
Detachment, not inconsistent with the Strategic Plan 
prepared by the Minister, after consultation with the 
Detachment Commander or his or her designate;

• Advise the Detachment Commander with respect to 
policing provided by the Detachment;

• Monitor the performance of the Detachment 
Commander;

• Review the reports from the Detachment Commander 
regarding policing provided by the Detachment;

• On or before June 30 of each year, provide an annual 
report to the Town of The Blue Mountains Council 
regarding the policing provided by the Detachment in 
their municipalities. 

The Board is comprised of five members appointed for the 
term of Council, including two Council Appointees (one 
being the Mayor), two Public Appointees, and one 
Provincial Appointee. The current Board composition is:

• Mayor Andrea Matrosovs
• Councillor Gail Ardiel
• Jim Oliver, Public Appointee and current Chair
• Lynn Church, Public Appointee and current Vice-Chair
• Donna Wilson, Provincial Appointee 

Staff Resources include Detachment Commander Loris 
Licharson, Chief Administrative Officer Shawn Everitt and 
Deputy Clerk/Recording Secretary Kyra Dunlop.

If you would like to provide a Deputation, Correspondence 
or Public Comment at a Board Meeting, or for questions 
relating to the Board, please contact:

Kyra Dunlop
Deputy Clerk/Recording Secretary
32 Mill Street South,
Thornbury, ON  N0H 2P0
townclerk@thebluemountains.ca 
519-599-3131 ext. 306



BRIAN SAUNDERSON
MPP, Simcoe-Grey

Connect With Me: 
 Brian.Saunderson@pc.ola.org  
 www.briansaundersonmpp.ca

 MPPSimcoeGrey 
 BrianSaunderson 

 BrianSaundersonPC

Alliston Office  
180 Parsons Road, Unit 28,  

Alliston ON L9R 1E8 
(705) 435-4087 

Stayner Office  
7317 Hwy 26, P.O. Box 820, 

Stayner ON L0M 1S0  
(705) 428-2134

Together, let’s make every day,  
a better day, in Simcoe-Grey!

My team and I can 
help you with:
CONGRATULATORY 
CERTIFICATES

ONTARIO DOCUMENTS: 
Birth or Marriage certificate,  
Health card, Driver’s licence

ASSISTANCE WITH  
PROVINCIAL PROGRAMS: 
ODSP, OW, WSIB, OSAP and more

Ontario Investing $400 Million in Roads and 
Bridges to Enable More Homes

Provincial funding will help municipalities build and repair local 
infrastructure

Beginning August 21, the Ontario government will be accepting 
applications for funding under the $400 million Housing-Enabling 
Core Servicing stream of the $1 billion Municipal Housing 
Infrastructure Program to build, maintain, and repair core assets 
such as municipal roads, bridges and culverts that will support the 
construction of new homes. Of the $400 million, the government 
is allocating another $120 million to projects in small, rural and 
northern municipalities that do not have housing targets to better 
support the unique needs of these growing communities.

“Our government is working with our municipal partners to 
support their infrastructure needs and get more homes built across 
the province,” said Kinga Surma, Minister of Infrastructure. “This 
investment, in addition to the $970 million we are investing in water 
infrastructure through the first intake of the Housing-Enabling Water 
Systems Fund, will help unlock more housing opportunities beyond 
511,000 homes, bringing us another step forward in our historic 
partnership with municipalities to build the infrastructure and 
homes that our communities need to grow and prosper.”

Municipalities will be able to submit applications for the Housing-
Enabling Core Servicing stream starting tomorrow. Eligible projects 
include any road and bridge assets that enable housing infrastructure 
and promote growth in communities. These projects must be a net 
new, rehabilitation, repair, reconstruction or replacement project. 
More information about the program and how to apply is available 
at ontario.ca/housinginfrastructure.

The remaining funding under the Municipal Housing Infrastructure 
Program will help municipalities target other key infrastructure 
priorities, including maintaining the health and safety of local water 
and wastewater systems. More information about this funding, 
including eligibility and application intake details, will be announced 
later this year.

Earlier this month, Ontario also announced the launch of a second 
intake of applications under the $1.2-billion Housing-Enabling Water 
Systems Fund. Combined, the Municipal Housing Infrastructure 
Program and the Housing-Enabling Water Systems Fund are 
providing municipalities with more than $1.9 billion in provincial 
funding for housing- and community-enabling infrastructure, as 
part of the province’s capital plan of over $190 billion to build critical 
infrastructure and support growing communities.

Quick Facts
•	 Under the first intake of the Housing-Enabling Water Systems 

Fund, the government is investing $970 million in 54 water 
infrastructure projects that will enable over 500,000 new 
housing units in 60 municipalities across the province. 

•	 Applications for the second intake of funding for the 
Housing-Enabling Water Systems Fund close on November 
1st. Details about the second application intake and 
eligibility can be found at ontario.ca/watersystemsfund. 

•	 Municipalities with assigned housing targets are 
receiving a total of $262 million from the Building Faster 
Fund for 2023 performance against housing targets. 

•	 Ontario is also providing municipalities improved and flexible 
borrowing terms for housing-enabling water projects under 
Infrastructure Ontario’s loan program. This new lending stream 
would build on the valued financing Infrastructure Ontario already 
provides to many municipal partners and would provide them 
with options for deferred interest payments until projects are 
substantially complete, longer loan terms, more flexible repayment 
terms, and lower administration costs.



Horizons Opens in The 
Gallery August 31

Opening reception: Saturday, 
August 31 from 2-4pm in the 
Gallery at L.E. Shore Library

Whether it’s a farmer’s field 
stretching into the distance 
or the shimmering waters of 
Georgian Bay... Five painters, 
Dorothy Embacher, Michelle 
Languedoc Fleming, Brian Fray, 
Dean Raeburn-Bell and Paula 
Rivers have all been captivated 
and inspired by this beautiful 
area and have come together to 
share their visions.



Makeover 2024 
Fundraising Golf Tournament

Lora Bay Golf Course
Sept 16th, 2024

Details at: www.marshstreetcentre.com
 or Scan Code

Sign-up Today!Sign-up Today!

Stunning views. 
Challenging course. 

Great cause.

Scan me!

MUSIC, FOOD, ICE CREAM
6-9 pm at the Harbour



WAWAHTE FILM
Join us in honouring the 

children who never returned 
home and the survivors of 

the residential school system 
on National Day of Truth and 

Reconciliation. 

On September 30th, at 
3pm, L.E. Shore Library will 
be viewing Wawahte. This 

hour-long film documentary 
is a powerful and accessible 

presentation combining 
archival images with elements 
from the Wawahte audiobook.

To register call 
519-599-3681 ext.149 / 

outreach@thebluemountains.ca

JIM WHITE MUSIC
Get ready for an unforgettable evening with Jim White! Hailing from Georgia, Jim 

brings his unique blend of American style and captivating storytelling to the stage. 
After 20 years away from Canada, he’s back, having recently earned a spot on Paste 
Magazine’s list of the 70 Best Alt Rock Records of All Time.

Jim’s journey is anything but ordinary. He was discovered by David Bryne (of 
Talking Heads fame) and signed to a record deal, kicking off two decades of critically 
acclaimed solo albums, memorable performances on major shows like Letterman 
and Conan, and quirky side projects (Hellwood, Mama Lucky and Sounds of the 
Americans).

But there’s more to Jim than just music. He was a professional surfer, a New York 
City cab driver for thirteen years, a literary commentator for the National Endowment 
for the Arts, and even a European fashion model. Jim’s life is a tapestry of fascinating 
experiences that defy the usual bio format. 

Don’t miss this incredible opportunity to see Jim White live in Canada. 
It’s been a while…
Tuesday September 17th, Simcoe Street Theatre, Collingwood  (705) 351-2715
https://simcoestreettheatre.ca/    Tickets $40.  




